
The Grange Primary School and Nursery 

NEWSLETTER 
www.thegrangeprimary.com 

 

 
 

No. 27 Spring Term 2025                Friday 4th April 2025 

 

St. Joseph’s Hospice Smarties Challenge 2025 

Your child has been given a tube of Smarties today … 

PLEASE DON’T THROW THE TUBE AWAY WHEN THEY’VE BEEN EATEN! 

The Smarties are a gift from St. Joseph’s Hospice as our school is taking part in the Smarties Challenge 2025 

to raise funds for our local hospice. 

On Monday we were joined in assembly by Zoe Furnivall from the hospice. She explained what a hospice is and 

that it costs £11, 000 a day to run. 

We ask that, over Easter and the early weeks of next term, children fill the Smarties tube with money – coins 

or notes - and bring them to school on or before Friday 9th May. All money raised will support St. Joseph’s 

Hospice. 

We are especially keen to support the hospice this year as a member of staff at our school has recently 

experienced the marvellous work done there during her mother’s illness. 

If you run out of room in the Smarties tube, we have some collecting tins in school (at the main office.) We 

would encourage children to tell family and friends about the Smarties Challenge in the hope that they will make 

a donation. 

Thank you in anticipation of your support for this wonderful cause. 

 

Celebrating Good Attendance  

A total of 31 children were presented with a £10 cash prize in this morning’s assembly for maintaining 100% 

attendance and no late arrivals for the entire spring term (since 6th January.) This is a magnificent achievement, 

and all should be warmly congratulated. 

For the unlucky ones who had to miss school with an illness this term – don’t worry! We start again on 

Wednesday 23rd April. Anyone who manages to attend on time every day until Friday 18th July will receive £10 in 

the final assembly of the year. 

The Class Attendance Award for the week was won by Class Eleven – Well done Class Eleven! 

You can’t teach an empty chair! 

 

After-School Clubs Next Term  

A full menu of summer term clubs will be issued on Friday 25th April and clubs will start in the week commencing 

Tuesday 6th May (Monday 5th May is a Bank Holiday.)  

 

Monitoring your child’s social media activity 

Thank you those of you who have spoken with me about last week’s online safety message. I am pleased to say 

that we have had a week without new concerns being raised. I am sure that this is due to vigilant monitoring of 

children’s online activity – it is greatly appreciated. 

With this newsletter, please find the latest Lydiate Learning Trust Online Safety Newsletter. It contains lots 

of very topical information to help keep children safe online. 

 

Year Six Achievement School 

Revision sessions will be held for Year Six children taking the national SATs next month on Monday and Tuesday 

next week from 9.00 a.m. – 12 noon. Children who attend both sessions will be given an Ester egg on Tuesday. 
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Community Garden Working Party – Saturday 3rd May 

After last month’s very successful working party where great progress was made, we will be holding a further 

Saturday morning session on 3rd May from 10.00 a.m. – 12 noon. We have booked a skip to dispose of the vast 

amount of unwanted vegetation so we can create an attractive, colourful and relaxing space to enjoy over the 

summer. 

Mrs. Doyle and I are hopeful that all the familiar friends of the Community Garden will find time to help out and 

that, as on March 8th, some of you who are new to the school and the garden will be able to join us. 

 

School Nurse – virtual drop-in 

Please see details of a forthcoming virtual drop-in session with our excellent School Nurse - Keren Nesbitt – on 

Monday 14th April. Details can be found on the website accompanying last week’s newsletter. 

 

What’s going on in the community? 

Accompanying previous newsletters, please see details of a variety of activities for children and families 

including lots of Easter Holiday events and opportunities. 

Please note: We are happy to share information that we receive about events going on for children and parents 

in the local community. This should not be viewed as an endorsement from the school. 

 

Free Legal Advice Drop-In Service 

I am very grateful to MSB Solicitors for their continued generosity in offering free legal advice to Grange 

families. Details of how to make an appointment to meet with MSB legal advisors can be found at the school 

office. Following another successful drop-in session, I am pleased to announce that a further session will take 

place on Wednesday 30th April. 

 

Dates for your diary – Summer Term 2025 

Friday 4th April   Term ends at 3.15 p.m. 

 

Monday 7th April  Year Six Achievement School 

Tuesday 8th April  Year Six Achievement School 

Monday 21st April  Bank Holiday 

Tuesday 22nd April  Staff Training Day 

Wednesday 23rd April   Summer term starts 

Saturday 26th April  Year Six Achievement School 

Saturday 3rd May  Year Six Achievement School 

    Community Garden Working Party – 10.00 a.m. - 12.00 noon 

Monday 5th May  Bank Holiday 

Friday 9th May   Smarties Challenge – tubes back to school 

Monday 12th May  Year Six SATs Week 

Friday 23rd May  Half-term starts 

Monday 2nd June  Staff Training Day 

Tuesday 3rd June  Term re-starts 

Tuesday 10th June  Quidditch Day 

Friday 18th July  Term ends at 1.30 p.m. 

 

Wishing you all a very pleasant spring break 
 

Next term begins on Wednesday 23rd April 
 

Daniel Hains – Headteacher 



 



 


